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2006 Fall Friendship Fires
   NCGLNAC Board Member Ray Lutz is again in charge of planning the events and activities at the NCGLNAC 2006 Fall Friendship Fires Celebration.  This year’s event will be November 4 and 5 at the Women’s Building of the Jay County Fairgrounds and on the NCGLNAC site.  Ray is of Choctaw descent and lives near Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

   Activities for the weekend actually begin Friday, November 3 with the clean-out of the storage locker and removal of items to our new storage barn and storage trailer.  Everyone that can help should come to the storage locker behind the Taco Bell on North Meridian Street at 12 noon Friday.  Please plan to help.  This is a big job that needs to be done.
   Planned activities for the Fall Friendship Fire begin with registration between 8 and 9 a.m. Saturday, November 4.  After Opening Circle at 9 a.m. Professor Don Cochran of the Department of Anthropology at Ball State University, Muncie, will discuss the solar alignment between the NCGLNAC site and the Great Mound at Anderson, Indiana.  Most people will remember tradition bearer Don teaching his class participants to use ancient methods to carve deer, elk and moose antlers into knife handles, awls, buttons, hair combs and more and also talking about the area’s ancient cultures.  In Don’s capacity as the Director of Ball State’s Archaeological Resource Management Services, he completed the archaeological survey on our site. 
   Following Don’s talk, we will go to the NCGLNAC site and begin clearing out brush, then planning and marking out trails.  Bring heavy boots and old work clothes.  If you have lopping shears, pruning saws and a chain saw, please bring them.  Several people have stated that they would also like to work on the NCGLNAC dug-out canoe which is now at the Jay County Historical Society grounds.  Lunch will be on your one of Portland’s many restaurants.
   The weekend will coincide with the opening of the multi-media art exhibit Out of Tradition:  The Work of the Tradition Bearers of National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture.  The opening reception of this exhibition is Saturday November 4 from 1 to 3 p.m. at Arts Place, 131 East Walnut Street, Portland.  Arts Place is hosting the exhibit.  Boni Nelson is Chair of the Art Exhibit and Linda Andrews is Chair of the reception.  See article in this newsletter for more information.
   After the Opening Reception for the Art Show, participants may go back to the site for more planning and hacking of brush if they wish.  Nita Norcross, Ojibwe from Birch Run, Michigan will also teach a small craft project.  Nearly everyone has numerous unfinished projects from previous workshops they can work on.  
   Saturday evening includes a locally catered meal which will be followed by open discussion on site projects and the direction of NCGLNAC for the future.  At 9 a.m. Sunday morning we will resume working on the small craft project.  Those that are able and want to can go back to the site for more planning and work on the trails.  Closing Circle will be at 1 p.m. followed by the November NCGLNAC Board Meeting that all are welcome to attend.  

   The registration fee for the weekend is $25 per person and includes all activities, crafts, lectures and the Saturday evening meal.  Camping is available at the Fairgrounds for $15 per night 
NCGLNAC Upcoming Events 
· November  3 - December 23 – Out of Tradition:  The Works of the Tradition Bearers of National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture at Arts Place, Portland. A comprehensive multi-media exhibit of traditional and contem-porary fine arts.  
· November 4 - Opening Reception for Out of Tradition, 1 – 3 p.m., Arts Place, 131 East Walnut Street, Portland
· November 4 & 5 – NCGLNAC Fall Friendship Fire at the Jay County Fairgrounds, Portland.  
· November 2006 – Clean-up and planning and marking of trails at  NCGLNAC site  in Portland
· November 18 – Gourd Rattle Workshop at Eiteljorg Museum in Indianapolis.  
· March 24 & 25, 2007 – NCGLNAC Spring Workshops, Jay County Fairgrounds
· June 9 & 10, 2007 – Fourth Annual NCGLNAC Gathering of Great Lakes Nations, Tri-state Engine Grounds, Portland.  NEW DATE!!!!
(electricity only) or primitive for $10.  Full hook-ups are not available October through April, however the Fairgrounds has a year-around dump station for recreation vehicles.  Please indicate on the registration form (page 7) if you are camping and include the fee with your registration.  Portland’s Hoosier Inn (260-726-7113) has reserved rooms for November 3 and 4 at $45 for one bed and $55 for two beds.  Super 8 in Portland (260-726-8888) has reserved rooms for $59 for one bed and $65 for two beds.  Please make your own motel reservations before October 25.  You must mention that you are part of the NCGLNAC Fall Friendship Fire.  The registration form is on page 7 of this newsletter.
Clean Out Help Needed 
   At the beginning of this year’s Fall Friendship Fires, we will clean out the storage locker and sort and move items to our new storage barn and storage trailer.  Please meet at the storage locker number A-29 located behind the Taco Bell on North Meridian Street in Portland at 12 noon to help tackle this rather large job.  As the old saying goes…many hands make light work.  We are anxious to empty this storage locker and begin using our own storage facilities.  The storage barn was built by the Jay County High School building trades class and the trailer was purchased this summer, both capitol purchases made this year by NCGLNAC.
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NCGLNAC Art Show 
     Arts Place, Inc., 131 East Walnut Street in Portland, Indiana, will be presenting a multi-media art show sponsored by National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture, Inc. (NCGLNAC) also located in Portland.  The art show is entitled Out of Tradition:  The Artwork of the Tradition Bearers of National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture.  The show will open Friday, November3 and continue until Saturday, December 23, 2006.  The opening reception will be Saturday, 

November 4, from 1 to 3 p.m. at Arts Place.
   Out of Tradition features two- and three-dimensional historic, traditional and contemporary artwork produced by the artisans who have been tradition bearers (teachers) for NCGLNAC over the past 12 years.  Some of the artists are enrolled members of federally recognized tribes, some have Native American heritage, but are not members of federally recognized tribes and some of the artists have no Native American heritage at all, although they have spent a lifetime learning the Native American traditions and culture.

   The artwork includes paintings, prints, beadwork, gourds, porcupine quill work, moosehair tufting, silverwork, wood, bone and antler carvings and other media. More than 20 artists will be featured.  They include artists whose work has been published in numerous books and national magazines.  Their artwork is also in the permanent collections of several prestigious museums including the Smithsonian, The National Museum of the American Indian, the Heard Museum, the Eiteljorg Museum of American Indians and Western Art, the Gilcrease Museum, Nokomis Center, the Indiana Historical Society Indiana History Center, and the Indiana State Museum.  

   Arts Place, Inc. is a regional arts council based in Portland and serving a 15-county area in East Central Indiana and West Central Ohio.  In addition to the galleries at Arts Place, the facility includes the Hall-Moser Theatre, meeting rooms, and music and visual arts studios.  The art show is made possible in part through the support of the Portland Foundation, the Indiana Arts Commission, a state agency, and the National Endowment for the Arts, a federal agency.  
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Request to The Portland Foundation Successful 
   NCGLNAC made a funding request to The Portland Foundation for media and marketing equipment:  laptop computer capable of creating DVD’s, media projector and screen, trade show table throw, and table top display boards.  The items will be used for educational and marketing presentations about NCGLNAC events, programs and activities in Portland.  Equipment purchased will be used at local, state and national presen-tations, events and exhibits.  The Portland Foundation granted NCGLNAC $4,274 for these purchases.  Our educational and marketing presentations will be much more professional now with this new equipment.  
   THANK YOU Portland Foundation!!!
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Timothy Noble Benefit Concert 
   Jay County residents and NCGLNAC workshop participants that went to the Timothy Noble benefit concert at Arts Place Thursday evening August 10 experienced one of the best concerts of their lifetime.  Mr. Noble’s baritone voice is absolutely incredible.  We enjoyed opera selections, Broadway show tunes, jazz and Cole Porter songs.  Mr. Noble also treated the audience when he played the world premier of his own Native American flute composition.  Chris Lyseck, PhD candidate at the Indiana University School of Music wonderfully accompanied Mr. Noble on the grand piano and even played a great jazz tune of his own. 
Don Cochran Joins NCGLNAC Board 
   We are very pleased to announce that Professor Don Cochran of the Archaeological Resources Management Service of the Department of Anthropology at Ball State University, Muncie, joined the NCGLNAC Board of Directors at its September board meeting.  Professor Cochran has already been a valuable contributor to NCGLNAC in many ways over the past 3 years.  We look forward to a long association with Professor Cochran.
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Don Cochran at 2005 summer workshop

Evelyn Bellmyer Passes 
   We are saddened with the passing of master bead worker and NCGLNAC Tradition Bearer Evelyn Bellmyer of Miami, Oklahoma, on August 25.  She passed on shortly after returning home from the hospital.  Evelyn and her husband Bob have come to the NCGLNAC summer workshops many years where Evelyn taught bead working and Bob taught rawhide personal drum making.  The last time they were able to join us was at Thorntown in 2003.  Evelyn was named Miami Elder Princess in 2005 and was also featured at the grand opening of the Eiteljorg’s new Education wing, also in 2005.  She will be greatly missed by all that knew her.
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Evelyn and Bob at the Eiteljorg Opening in 2005

2006 Jay Heritage Festival 
   The Jay County Historical Society hosted their 4th annual Jay Heritage Festival September 30 and October 1 at their grounds in Portland.  Rosie Grapner and her committee put on an excellent festival.  NCGLNAC participants included Sue Templin, Robin McBride Scott, Janice Tierney, Nita Norcross, Kent Horine, Kay Neumayr and Zoe Carlson.  This festival celebrates Jay County’s written history and pre-history.  Sue Templin made her excellent Maconaquah presentation and the others demonstrated such varied art forms as doll making, porcupine quill work and beading.  In 2007, we hope to resume our heritage pre-1840’s Native American encampment.
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Gourd Rattle Workshop 
   Included in this October Newsletter is the information and registration form for the upcoming November 18 gourd rattle workshop held in cooperation with the Eiteljorg Museum of American Indians and Western Art at White River State Park in Indianapolis.  
   Internationally-known, award-winning gourd artist Carolyn Rushton of Glenwood, Indiana, will teach class participants to make and decorate a personal gourd rattle.  Class hours are from 10 a.m. until 4:30 p.m.  The workshop will be at the Nina Mason Pulliam Education Center of the Mel and Joan Perelman Wing at the Eiteljorg.  
   Class participants will take home their completed gourd rattle at the end of the day.  The registration fee of $47 includes instruction and all materials.  Class size is limited to 8 participants.  Lunch from noon to 1:30 will be on your own.  Registration deadline is November 10, 2006.  For more information contact Kay Neumayr at 765-426-3022 or Leon Jett at the Eiteljorg at 317-636-9378 x 1319. 
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2006 Summer Workshops 
   The overwhelming consensus of opinion was that the Jay County Fairgrounds in Portland was a good place for this workshop.  For the first time in many years the classes and camping facilities were right on the grounds with the restaurants and motels within a mile of the Fairgrounds.  It was a very busy time of year for many people.  Several of the participants were able to come for only one of the two sessions during the week of August 7 through 11.  Total participation was up over previous years and the many new faces are always a treat.  Thank you to Jeff Mitton of K4 Wild Game Processing donating the elk meat for the welcome meal and Boni Nelson for cooking the elk and noodles.
   Two of the new faces were tradition bearers Ron Kennedy and Ian Thompson.  Ron came from Frankfort, Indiana, and taught percussion and pressure flaking of flint.  Ian Thompson came from Albuquerque, New Mexico, where he is a PhD candidate in anthropology.  Ian taught the parfleches class.  Francis Bridgewater of Earlville, Illinois donated one full and one partial buffalo hide (located by Dan Vogt from Sheridan, Illinois).  His students worked very hard to turn the two green hides into painted and incised parfleches.  
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Huge cottonwood log for dug-out canoe class

     Tradition bearer Jerry Cochrane and his students also had to work very hard to turn the above cottonwood log into the beginnings of a dug-out canoe.  It will probably take two more classes working on the canoe to complete it.  The log (which measured 42” in diameter on the small end, 60”in diameter on the large end and was 16’ long) was located with the help of Rosie Grapner and Jim Bob McEwen and donated by Scott Humbert of Humbert Logging of Muncie.  Bob Miller of Frank Miller Lumber Co. of Union City, Indiana donated the hauling of the huge log to the Jay County Fairgrounds.  After the Workshop was over, Steve Barnett of Barnett’s Heavy Wrecker Service in Portland donated the hauling of the log (now canoe in progress) to the Jay County Historical Society grounds where it will remain until it is moved to our site when our Center is open.  Thanks also to John Peden and Tom Zimmerman.  None of this could have been accomplished without the help of so many wonderful people in the Portland area.
  The 2006 Summer Workshops are funded in part by an arts project support grant from the Regional Partnership Initiative.  These grants are made possible by the Indiana Arts Commission with funds appropriated by the Indiana General Assembly and the U.S. Congress and by the National Endowment for the Arts. 
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Eugene Brown’s cedar flute class – 2006 Summer Workshops
NCGLNAC Site Work 
   Indiana Department of Natural Resources (IDNR) no longer recommends controlled burning as a means of controlling invasive plants, according to Tom Swinford of the Division of Nature Preserves.  What is recommended now is the use of a heavy track mower to mow out areas to be used, followed by chopping and cutting out of invasive plants.  This obviously is going to require hundreds of volunteer man-hours to accomplish the beginnings of usable trails throughout the land.  Swinford cites the reasons for abandoning controlled burning are the significant cost and the danger to the individuals involved.  Pant legs catch on fire!
   NCGLNAC needs persons willing to organize work days on the site and volunteers to help with the physical work of clearing the land.  If you can help with this, please contact Kay Neumayr at 765-426-3022 or kay.neumayr@ncglnac.com.  There are many other volunteer opportunities within NCGLNAC.  Please do what you can.
   Funding will be sought for the planning and the equipment necessary to implement the plans.  Look at our website at www.ncglnac.org to see the Site Master Plan by Scott Shoemaker.
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Paula Butcher teaching children to make leather bags-2006 Summer Workshops
Indiana Historical Society 
   The Indiana Historical Society, in association with “National Geographic Live!” will present Spencer Wells, project director of the National Geographic-sponsored Genographic Project in a lecture Thursday evening, November 9 from 7 – 9 p.m.  The title is The Journey of Man:  A Human Odyssey.  According to the Adult Education and Family History Programs bulletin received from the Indiana Historical Society, “knowing one’s family tree does not answer the ultimate question of “Where did we come from?”  Wells’ project “aims to collect 100,000 DNA samples from indigenous populations around the globe to help answer this question.”   The cost is $25, $20 IHS members.  Registration deadline is November 2 at 317-232-1882.
2007 Spring Workshops 
   Plans are well underway for the 2007 NCGLNAC Spring Workshops, which will be at the Women’s Building of the Jay County Fairgrounds March 24 and 25.  

   Bone and wood carver Craig White from Thorntown, Indiana will return.  This time he will teach his students how to hand carve wooden spoons or other utensils.  Craig’s previous bone carving class in the spring of 2005 was very popular.  Dani Tippmann will share her knowledge of native plants and their uses in the class she will teach.  Cathy Nagy Mowrey is planning to teach the corn husk dolls again.  That class was enjoyed by all that took it a few years ago.  Other classes are still in the planning stages, but will include one more art class and a culture and traditions class.
   The 2007 Spring Workshops are funded in part by an arts project support grant from the Regional Partnership Initiative.  These grants are made possible by the Indiana Arts Commission with funds appropriated by the Indiana General Assembly and the U.S. Congress and by the National Endowment for the Arts. 
Need Deer Hides? 
   Jeff Mitton of K4 Wild Game Processing of West Point, Indiana donated the elk meat that was used for the delicious elk and noodles made by Boni Nelson for the welcome meal at this summer’s workshops.  Jeff processes about 250 deer during hunting season.  If anyone needs green deer hides for tanning, he sells them for $5 each.  If you can pick them up right away or make other arrange-ments, they will be frozen.  He also can provide various deer bones for no charge.  
   Call Jeff at 765-491-2136 to place an order if you are interested.
NCGLNAC Membership Registration 
I wish to become a member of the National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture, Inc. (NCGLNAC) to support the preservation and sharing of Great Lakes Native American culture through my gifts and membership activities. 
Name (s) ______________________________

Address _______________________________

City __________________________________

State _________ Zip Code _________________

Telephone ______________________________

Email _________________________________
I can help with _____________________________

NCGLNAC Membership Year is the Membership 
Anniversary 

Annual Standard Membership Categories

  Student (Full time to age 23)

    $15

  Individual (1 adult)


    $25

  Family (2 adults & children to 18 yrs.)
    $40

  Grandparent (2 adults & grandchildren 


to 18 yrs.)


    $50

Annual Patron Membership Categories

  Otter Circle



   $100

  Corporate



   $100

Those interested in becoming patron members of NCGLNAC at other levels by making special donations are invited to contact Membership Chair Janice Tierney at janice.tierney@ncglnac.com 

Please make checks payable to NCGLNAC, Inc. and send completed form and dues to:

Janice Tierney

Membership Chair

NCGLNAC, Inc.

5361 Elmsford Drive

Flint, MI 48532

810-230-0875 
2006 NCGLNAC Fall Friendship Fires
November 4 and 5, 2006
Women’s Building, Jay County Fairgrounds

Portland, IN 47371


Please join NCGLNAC members and friends at the 2006 Fall Friendship Fires.  Registration is between 8 and 9 a.m. Saturday, November 4.  At 9 a.m. Professor Don Cochran will discuss the solar alignment between the NCGLNAC site and the Great Mound at Anderson, Indiana.  Other activities include completing a small craft project taught by Nita Norcross, working on unfinished class projects, connecting and reconnecting with old friends and new ones, planning trails at the site and physically clearing out some of the undergrowth (if you are able), and just spending some time on the NCGLNAC site to connect more closely with the land and its spirit.  Saturday lunch is on your own.  Bring work clothes, heavy boots, and saws, etc. if you have them for the site work.  The Opening Reception for the art exhibition Out of Tradition: The Work of the Tradition Bearers of National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture will be Saturday at Arts Place from 1 to 3 p.m.  A catered meal will be at 6 p.m. Saturday, followed by open discussion on the NCGLNAC site and the direction for NCGLNAC in the future.  Sunday will start with announcements at 9 a.m. We will continue with craft projects and site work until Closing Circle at 1 p.m. Sunday.  The registration fee includes the 6 p.m. Saturday evening catered meal, all presentations and materials for the projects.

Camping is available at the Fairgrounds for $15 per night (electricity only) or primitive for $10 per night.  RV dump station is available.  Please include the camping fee with your registration.  Portland’s Hoosier Inn (260-726-7113) has reserved rooms for November 4 and 5 at $45 for one bed and $55 for two beds per night plus tax.  Super 8 in Portland (260-726-8888) has reserved rooms for $59 for one bed and $65 for two beds per night plus tax.  Please make your own motel reservations before October 27 to receive the group rate. 


All activities, materials, the Saturday evening meal and Professor Don Cochran’s presentation are included in the $25 per person registration fee for NCGLNAC members and $30 for non-members.  Please mail your registrations so they are received by October 27.  Send to Kay Neumayr, 4050 N. 750 East, Attica, IN 47918.  For more information contact Ray Lutz at 412-751-2304 or ray.lutz@ncglnac.com or Kay Neumayr at 765-426-3022 or kay.neumayr@ncglnac.com.  

__________________________________________________________________________________________

MAIL THIS COMPLETED REGISTRATION FORM TO

KAY NEUMAYR, 4950 N. 750 EAST, ATTICA, IN 47918

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO NCGLNAC, INC.
Registration Deadline is October 27
Name _____________________________________________ Phone __________________________________

Address ___________________________________________ Email __________________________________

City ______________________________________________State ________ Zip ________________________


Registration Fee per Person ($25 member/$30 non-member)
$ ______________


Camping Fee ($15 electric or $10 primitive per night)

$ ______________




TOTAL REGISTRATION ENCLOSED 
$ ______________

Contact Ray Lutz at 412-751-2304 or ray.lutz@ncglnac.com or Kay Neumayr at 765-426-3022 or kay.neumayr@ncglnac.com. for additional information.
About NCGLNAC

  The National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture, Inc. was formed in May 2001 as a not-for-profit 501(c)3 organization.  The Center is composed of Native and non-Native members whose mission is to continue and preserve traditional Great Lakes Native American art, history and culture by helping pass those traditions on to Native People and by educating the general public about the importance of Great Lakes Native peoples, their art, history and culture.

  The Center has no political agenda.  Our focus is on education.  We have seen far too many of our treasured elders and tradition bearers begin their Spirit Journey without knowing who would carry on in their place.  Additionally, we know too many Native people who are displaced from their tribal land-base and separated from their traditional tribal cultures. 

  Over the past 15 years, the Center’s tribal elders, tradition bearers and members have been presenting


National Center for Great Lakes

Native American Culture, Inc.

P.O. Box 1063

Portland, IN 47371

www.ncglnac.org
Funded in Part By
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at workshops, symposia, university classrooms, conferences, powwows, elementary schools, libraries and other cultural and educational events.  We look forward to helping Native peoples, urban cultural centers, universities, public and private elementary and secondary schools, Elderhostel and the general public raise their awareness and understanding of the cultural heritage and history of Great Lakes Native peoples in an inviting, comfortable place with a friendly learning environment.

  The Jay County Fair Board has generously donated to NCGLNAC nearly 30 acres of beautiful, wooded land, complete with pond and wetlands, located just north of the Jay County Fairgrounds in Portland.

  If you would like to know more about NCGLNAC or receive membership information, please log on to our website at http:/www.ncglnac.org or contact us at P.O. Box 1063, Portland, IN 47371. 
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